
 

Our ref:  PET 41411 
Your ref: A685322 
 
7 June 2021 
 
 
Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE  QLD  4000 
 
 
Dear Mr Laurie 
 
I refer to petition 3467-21, lodged with the Legislative Assembly by Mr Ray Stevens MP, 
Member for Mermaid Beach on 11 May 2021 about Broadbeach State School Mary Avenue 
traffic management works. 
 
The roads directly adjacent to Broadbeach State School, including Mary Avenue, are not 
state-controlled roads. The Department of Transport and Main Roads advises the roads fall 
under the jurisdiction of the Gold Coast City Council (GCCC). Therefore, I encourage the 
Member to contact GCCC for further information on this matter. 
 
I trust this information is of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 
 


